Taken from “Friday Letters: Connecting Students, Teachers, and Families Through Writing”
Purpose:

The purpose of the reflection letters is to increase communication between the school and parents and to help our students focus on thinking about their learning and behavior.  In addition, these letters should be used as an opportunity to help students increase their writing skills.  

Steps:

Modeling:

The teacher shares the topics being covered in the letter and then models brainstorming and listing ideas.  Topics are “Things I learned,” “Assignments I Completed/Didn’t Complete,” “Behaviors,”  “Things I liked/Didn’t Like,” “Next Week.” Then, the initial draft of the letter is written in front of the students while the teacher continues to think aloud. When finished, the teacher reads aloud the letter to demonstrate the value of reading aloud and "hearing" the writing
Shared Writing
At this point, the students are responsible for generating the ideas for the initial brainstorming. The teacher should record student ideas on the board concerning the topics of “Things I learned,” “Assignments I Completed/,” “Things I liked/Didn’t Like,” “Next Week.” (Behaviors and missing work are left out of the brainstorm for privacy).  With these lists on the board, students are able to remember what they did throughout the week and what assignments were due.  It also provides all students with something to write about.

Independent Writing
Finally, the students independently write the Friday Letter. Initially the outline can be used for all students if preferred.  Hopefully, each week fewer and fewer students will need the outline to guide them. Schools using this program have found that as the year progresses, students began to craft their Reflection Letters quite quickly and accurately without an outline. Some students wrote one page, whereas others crafted a Reflection Letter consisting of two or more pages. Each finished letter should be read over by the teacher and returned to the student to take home for a parent signature.
Grading:

Teachers may include the letter completion as an advisory grade and should keep a record of which students bring back signatures, but should not grade students based on whether they get a signature as this involves parent participation which might be out of a student’s control. 
